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research ethics committee at the departmental or program level, as per Section 2.7 of the 
REB Senate Policy (2016).  

 

Activities of the REB: July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020 
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This year, plans have been disrupted by Covid-19.  The annual CAREB conference, 
which two Board members in addition to the REB Co-ordinator were planning to attend, 
was cancelled.   
Similarly, it has not been possible to arrange the proposed Board discussion with Prof 
Will van den Hoonaard re alternative ways of conducting ethical review.  This will be 
scheduled once the current restrictions are lifted. 

Plans for REB in 2020-2021 
1) Review of research ethics applications and management of active files 

The REB will continue the work of reviewing research files and consulting with STU 
researchers. Dr Baldwin completes his three year-term as Chair of the REB as of 30th 
June 2021.  Arrangements need to be made for either renewal of Dr Baldwin’s term or 
finding a new Chair.  Given the activity of the REB, it is highly recommended that this 
matter be addressed well in advance of the academic year 2021-22. 
We will review the current Jotforms to iron out a number of wrinkles in the process.  
While the large majority of applications are completed and received without problem, 
there have been a few occasions when the Jotform system has not saved an applicant’s 
work. 
2) Educational Activities & Professional Development  
It is still the practice to require Board members to complete the TCPS CORE training.  
Jennifer Dickison has done so.  
If the annual CAREB conference is held in this coming year, the Research Co-ordinator 
and two members of the REB will attend. 
Presentation at 2020-2021 Chairs & Directors and AMC Meetings 

It has been regular practice for the REB Chair to present to the Departmental Chairs & 
Directors at one of their monthly meetings, as well as the administrative teams at an 
AMC meeting. Given the current situation with Covid-19, it is not known if this will 
happen this semester. It is strongly recommended to keep open this option for later in the 
year.   

Response to Covid-19 
In a recent survey conducted by the Faculty Association, concern was expressed about 
the possible disruption to research and potential delays in the review process. In response, 
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